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BUILDING A BRIDGE TO THE NEXT GENERATION  

  

CONFERENCE 
INFORMATION 

CA/NV Moose Association, Inc.  
Mid -Year Conference  

Atlantis Casino Resort -  Reno, NV  
March 22 -25, 2018  

Cut -off  date:  Feb 27, 2018 (Pre -Registration)  
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September 20 -23, 2018  
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Joe Rigazio ï Association President  

 
PRESIDENTôS MESSAGE 

 
So far, my year as your California Nevada Moose Association (CNMA)  
President has started out fast.  So far, my wife (Bobbi) and I have visited 
21 Lodges with many more to visit.  So far, all Lodges have been 
fantastic, with most of them wanting us to stay and chat longer or even 
come back. 
 
This ensuing year brings you some new and some repeat District 
Presidents who are enthusiastic for this year. I t also brings in four new 
Chairmen for the positions of Credentials, Heart of the Community, 
Membership and Sports and all are committed to making these chairs 

even better.  The remainder of Chairmen are standing in place and as usual, doing a great job!  We 
also have a new Sargent-at-Arms with Gary Brown stepping down after three great years to Assistant 
Sargent-at-Arms, and lastly, we have Johnny Robinson on board as your new Treasurer.  Johnny 
brings a great enthusiasm and knowledge to the Executive Board. 
 
Some new and exciting things are happening this year.  Looks like Credentials will be able to use 
credit card readers this year, hopefully we will try to use them in the member meeting again which 
will possibly eliminate the dreaded Roll Call.  Sports has started off with a big Bang!  It looks like we 
might have a real Bowling Tournament this March before Mid-Year Conference.  Finally, it looks like 
Tommie Moose will get to visit the two Shriners Hospitals for Children in California this year.  Roddy 
is working on the logistics and information will be out soon . For this endeavor we will need your help 
and donations of Tommie Moose dolls, Coloring Books and Crayons to hand out to about 600 to 800 
children in need. 
 
Membership and Retention has always been an issue for the Fraternity and this year is no different!  
But we would like to make our push a lot earlier LIKE NOW!  Between Joe and his Membership crew 
coming up with some new ideas and an even bigger push by the Council of Higher Degrees we can 
make it and be PLUS 1 and maybe, just maybe hit the 31,000 number.  This will not happen without 
your help, soò GET TUITò. 
 
May you all have a safe and Happy Holiday Season! 
 
Fraternally, 
 

Joe Rigazio 
President, CNMA 
 
SPECIAL NOTE:   We are all saddened by the passing of Past CNMA President Bob Mackay.  He 
gave cancer a fight for many years but in the end, he lost the battle.  H e had done a lot for our 
Fraternity and he was a good friend to all and he will be missed.  Our hearts go out to Alice and her 
Family.  May he rest in peace. 
Board of Officers, CNMA 
                                                           (Continued) 
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JOE RIGAZIO ï RESUME 

 
I joined the Moose Fraternity in 1990 into the Campbell Moose Lodge #1996 .  I am a 25-Club member 
in the 75 Division with 88 members signed.  I  received my Fellowship Degree of Honor in 2005, my 
Pilgrim Degree of Merit in 2015 and CNMA President in 2017. 
 
While at the Campbell Moose Lodge #1996 for 17 years I was:   An Officer for 16 years, Rookie of 
the Year, Moose of the Year, Moose Legionnaire of the Year, Bartender, Bingo worker and chief cook 
and bottle washer.  While part of District 10, I was a District President for two years and for the 
Moose Legion #10, I was an Officer for three years. 
 
I t ransferred to Fernley Moose Lodge #2468 in 2007 with the thought of retiring and taking it a bit 
easier so I was an Officer for 7 more years, the Moose Legion Officer for five more years, Sports 
Chairman, Moose Legion Chairman, Community Service Chairman and Youth Awareness Chairman. 

 
Since 2005, I have been part of the CNMA, on Credentials, 1-year, Inner Guard for two years, Sargent 
at Arms for six years and Executive Board for four years now.  In 2011 I was appointed International 
Moose Youth Awareness Coordinator for the state of Nevada.  In 2012 I was appointed Moose Legion 
Ambassador, in 2013 I was appointed Deputy Supreme Governor and 2017 your CNMA President. 

 
Since 1990, I have fully believed in the principals of the Loyal Order of the Moose while enjoying the 
Fraternalism of the LOOM and WOTM.  The friendships that my family and myself have enjoyed have 
never been forgotten and never will.   This ensuing year I will be visiting many Lodges in my travels 
and hope to meet many more fr iends while pushing for an increased Membership and Retention in 
our Fraternity.  

 
Fraternally, 
 

Joe Rigazio 
President, CNMA 
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Bridget Robinson  ï Deputy Grand Regent  

 
DEPUTY GRAND REGENTôS MESSSAGE 

 
Greetings! 
 
The months are flying by. I hope you and your families had a wonderful 
Thanksgiving.  We all have so much to be thankful for.  
 
I know many Lodges and Chapters had special events to celebrate our 
Veterans.  Thank you to all Veterans and their families, who made 
sacrifices to serve our Country.  Please continue to have special events.  
I believe we can never do enough for our Veterans.  Chapters 
celebrated this month with new Collegians, tassels changes and red 
stoles.  Congratulations to all!  We were also busy with our Youth 

Awareness.  This is an amazing program to help our teenagers, help our youth.   Thank you to all 
who work on this program to make it such a huge success. 
 
A few of my friends and I went to Moosehaven in October for the Halloween Event.  What an 
experience!  Last year 4,000 children came through and this year they estimated around 4,600!   
4,000 pounds of candy was not enough and a quick run to the local Winn Dixie was needed to buy 
more.  It was wonderful to see all of the children in their costumes.  The seniors had amazing 
stamina keeping up with the crowd.  The staff at Moosehaven did an amazing job organizing the 
event.  The first day we arrived at Moosehaven, we were given a tour by Gloria, one of the residents.  
One of my friends had never been to Moosehaven and it was great to see her amazement of 
everything that Moosehaven has to offer our Seniors.  On our third day there, we took a tour of the 
models for Brandon Place and the Traditional Living section.  Absolutely beautiful!  We talked to so 
many seniors and they are all so happy and so thankful to be at Moosehaven.  They couldn't say 
enough about John Capes and his staff.  The seniors send their love and thank you, to all of you!  
 
My husband and I will be heading to Mooseheart at the beginning of December and we are really 
looking forward to it.   It has been several years since we have been there.  If you have not been to 
Moosehaven or Mooseheart, you must go!  When you see what we, as a Fraternal organization, 
provide to children and seniors, your heart will be touched and your commitment will be  lifelong.  
Your membership makes a difference in the lives of others, every single day. 
 
I am available if you would  like me to visit your Chapter.  Please send me an e-mail with as much 
notice as possible so I can get it on the calendar.   I love to see and hear what each Chapter is doing.  
It's a great way to get new ideas and it's always fun to meet new friends.   You can reach me at: 
Bridge2Moose@aol.com. 
 
 
 
 
 

(Continued) 
 

mailto:Bridge2Moose@aol.com
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Mark your calendars and plan to join us in Reno, Nevada.  Our Mid-Year Conference will be held at 
the Atlantis Casino and Resort.  The dates will be March 22nd - 25th, 2018.  The cut off for reservations 
is February 27th, 2018.  Look for registration and more information on the C alifornia Nevada Moose 
Association site www.ca-nvmoose.org.  From my family to yours, we wish you all a very Happy 
Holiday Season and a 2018 year full of blessings! 
 

Bridget Robinson 
Deputy Grand Regent 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

  

http://www.ca-nvmoose.org/
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Rick Balthazar  ï Association Vice President  

 
VICE PRESIDENTôS MESSAGE 

 
Thank You to the District Presidents and Secretaries for sending your 
District Reports to me.  We have to do a better job on participation of 
Governorô and Administratorô attendance at District Meetings.  It is being 
discussed by Area Managers and the Executive Board to possibly close 
social quarters for a period of time.  When you took the appointment, it 
came with an obligation.   Letôs do our jobs, no excuses. 
 
The Executive Board works for you.  We are here to assists any way we 
can.  Do not hesitate to call a Board of Officer, Area Manager or any of 
the Deputy Supreme Governors at any time if you need any help at all.   
We work for you! 

 
This is Joeôs and Bridgetôs Year, letôs make this a great year for them and The California Nevada 
Moose Association.  To everyone have a Great Holiday Season.  If you are in Southern California 
area, visit ñThe Friendly Little Lodgeò La Habra Lodge #1858.  We would love to see you. 
 
You are all doing a fine job on membership.  Letôs be plus one for this year.  We need everyone to 
sign just ONE new member to make this happen.  This can be done. 
 
Fraternally, 

 

Rick Balthazar 
Vice President, CNMA 
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Burhl ñBudò Harwood III ï Assoc iation Prelate  

 

PRELATEôS MESSAGE 
 
Greetings! 
 
We are working on a new year and I am in charge of all the Committee 
Chairmen.  We are hoping for a successful year with Joe Rigazio leading 
us.  If you see Ben Pendelton, thank him again for all his hard work !  I 
would like to thank all the C hairmen for what their Committees are 
doing for the California Nevada Moose Association and also for our 
Fraternity . 

 
There have been a couple of changes as Joe Henderson has stepped 
up to be the Membership Chairman.  He is working on some short-term 

campaigns.  Watch for them to help increase our total membership in C alifornia and Nevada. 
 
Roddy Myers is now the Chairman for Heart of the Community.  He also has some ideas and already 
has contacted the Shriners Hospital for Children in Sacramento, California and made a visit there!  
Way to go, Roddy! 
 
Also, new on the Chairmenôs List is Chuck Barber who will be the State Sports Chairman.  Watch for 
some activities and tournaments in the near future.  
 
I would like to take this time to wish each and every one a Happy Holiday Season! 
 
Fraternally, 
 

Bud Harwood 
Prelate, CNMA 
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Johnnie Robinson ï Association Treasurer  

 
TREASURERôS MESSAGE 

 
Hello to all:  
 
The Holidays are here, this means our families will be trying to connect 
with us, and our bond will strengthen.  
 
Once again, not only in our homes but also our Lodges, itôs the Season 
of Family, Joy, and Fraternalism. 
 
The Executive Board met recently in Sunnyvale, California. This was a 

positive meeting, I am happy to say, and issues were addressed and resolved.  
 
Thank you, Membership Committee, for all you do in this Association. 
 
Thank You. 
 

Johnny Robinson 
Treasurer, CNMA 
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Ben Pendleton -  Association Jr. Past President  

 

JR. PAST PRESIDENTôS MESSAGE 
 
Dear Brothers and Co-Workers: 
 
No matter what your religious background, I want wish you a Happy 
Holiday Season!  Itôs that special time of year where family and friends 
get together to enjoy in each otherôs company, maybe exchange some 
gifts and in my familyôs case, eat a lot of food!  What better time than 
this to bring back some of our Moose Family members who left us.  Letôs 
get them back into the Defending Circle.  Give them a call, invite them 
back down to your Lodge and encourage them to pay their  dues or re-
enroll. 

 
For a New Yearôs resolution, letôs make it to save a member or bring one back.  As the writing of this 
Article, we have 12 Lodges, 8 Chapters and 8 Moose Legion jurisdictions at an 80% renewal rate.  If 
every Lodge, Chapter and Moose Legion jurisdiction could get to 80%, California and Nevada would 
be in the positive for membership growth.  And donôt forget, the Lodge with the highest renewal rate 
will get a free dinner supplied and cooked by the Associationôs Board of Officers. 
 
November is/was Moose Retention month.  Letôs make every month, Moose Retention month.  Plan 
monthly Phone-a-thons.  Letôs work together as Lodges, Chapters and Moose Legions in conjunction 
with the Councils of Higher Degrees.  And while youôre at it, call those current members you havenôt 
seen in a while and invite them down.  
 
Plan an event strictly for members who have dropped out.  Invite them down for a meal, tell them 
of the changes going on and remind them of the good works this Fraternity does on behalf of 
children, our senior members and the communities in which we operate.  
 
Make sure your Prelate/Chaplain are making contact with those members who are ill or in distress.  
It means a lot for our members to know we care about them.  Every time my Lodge learns about 
someone who is ill or has had a passing, we circulate a card at our Friday night dinner for everyone 
to sign and mail it out.  What a great feeling to know others are thinking of us.  
 
In closing, Iôd like to say, ñItôs GREAT being a Moose!ò  Happy Holidays and Happy New Year!  God 
Bless Mooseheart, Moosehaven, our U.S. military men and women and our first responders.  And 
most of all, God Bless all of you! 
 
Fraternally, 
 

Ben Pendleton 
Junior Past President, CNMA 
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Fred Reichelt ï Association Secretary  

 

SECRETARYôS MESSAGE 
 
Greetings All: 
 
I would like to start with thanking everyone who provided support to 
our members and nonmembers during the recent trying times.  The 
flooding and fires have taken their tolls on many, and our members 
have responded with donations of time, food, clothing, and money.   
This is what we do, and We Thank You. 
 
The months of December ï January also bring opportunities for getting 

together, sharing old memories, creating new memories and participating in functions at our Moose 
Homes.  The Thanksgiving and Christmas dinners at the Lodges are a lot of fun, and donôt leave out 
the New Yearôs Eve parties.  The functions require teamwork and support to be successful.  When 
everyone has fun and a safe time, it provides a reason to keep their membership, and provides an 
incentive for nonmembers to join our Lodges and our Fraternity. This is membership promotion and 
retention at its best, especially if you also have functions for the children of the Lodge.  It is a WIN -
WIN for us and the Community. 
 
Speaking of Retention, and if you need assistance or guidance on what to do, reach out to Council 
of Higher Degrees Coordinator, Frankie Wysocki.  She has been doing a lot of traveling and speaking 
on Retention and would like to hear from you.  
 
I would like to recognize and thank all the new and returning District Presidents.   Their reports 
provide the Executive Board information on Lodge participation, functions and Community 
involvement.  Many Districts are sending their Moose Charity Checks directly to Moose Int ernational 
as requested in September, and thus receiving credit faster for their donations  
 

UPCOMING EVENTS  
5-Star Program:  
As a note, the new 5-Star Program started in November and those Lodges that achieved 5-Star will 
receive $1.00 off their Association dues!  This year will be special for the Pittsburg Moose Lodge 
# 1475 as they will get an automatic $1.00 dollar of their Association dues for having the lowest 
arrears percentage last year. Nice job to all!  Once I receive a list of the Lodges that obtained 5-Star 
for last year, new Association Dues Invoices will be sent out.  
 
Heart of the Community Scholarship Program:  
The Program is up and going and the applications can be obtained on the Moose International Web 
or the CNMA Web site.  Timing is crucial, as well as filling out the entire form correctly , and meeting 
the criteria of Moose International. As a note, the California Nevada Moose will continue to send 
$1,000 dollars to the winning student from ou r Association. This would be in addition to Moose 
Int ernational. 
 

(Continue) 
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Youth Awareness:  
I believe the Youth Congresses are almost complete with final Congresses set up the first part of 
December.  A Big ñThank Youò to the Hosting Lodges, and the Youth Awareness Committee 
members, as the Program is a win-win for the Community, the students, an d our Fraternity.  
 
Membership Seminar: January 25 -27 Location: TBD (Stockdale area)  
The meeting is for all Committee Chairman, Committee members, District Presidents, and 
Coordinators.  Many items will be covered such as attendance, programs and especially Membership 
and Retention.  More information to follow:  
 
Mid -Year Conference:  
The Mid-Year Conference will be held one more time at the Atlantis in Reno, Nevada.  I will be 
sending out information between mid-December and early January.  The Atlantis has always done a 
great job for us and will do the same for 2018.  We will still be at the Atlantis for our Annual 
Conventions in September 2018, 2019 and 2020. 
 
In closing, I would like to thank everyone again for all their continued support for our Association.  
No one does it alone.  Remember we are a TEAM. Together Everyone Achieves More!  
 
God Bless our Military, First Responders and Children at Mooseheart. 
 

ñItôs All About The Kidôsò 
 

Fred Reichelt 
Secretary, CNMA & Sympathetic Ear 
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Gail Marlatt ï Territory Manager #45, Liaison for C NMA 

 
LIAISON ôS MESSAGE 

 
HIGHER DEGREER Councils: 
 
We need your help more than ever.  PLEASE contact your local 
Lodges and volunteer to help with the Lodges and Association 
arrearages.  As many of you do not know , the Counsel of Higher 
Degrees was initiated many years ago to work on arrearages only.  
The next Conferences, when we have a breakfast, we would like to 
have each of you to concentrate on giving a positive report on what 
your Councils have accomplished with retention.  We set aside in 
each of the Councils $500 to use exclusively for this.  THANKS!  At 
last count, the Association is starting to gain on the retention.  

 
I have been highly impressed with our Association President (Joe) and Deputy Supreme 
Governors visiting Lodges throughout California and Nevada.  PLEASE welcome them in if they 
come into your area.  They all have spoken highly about the reception  they have been given. 
 
On a sad note we have lost another Lodge.  The Martinez Lodge has folded their Charter.  We 
want to commend their Board of Officers for a great job trying everything they knew how to 
keep the Lodge operating.  We are hoping the members will transfer out of 3,000 and transfer 
into a Lodge of their choice free of charge here in California and Nevada. 
 
We also lost the Sparks, Nevada Lodge.  Although we merged them into the Carson City Lodge, 
#2709.  We are hoping this Lodge will grow stronger and move up from an Activities Center to 
a Lodge.  Thanks to Chris Brown, Joe Rigazio and many others who helped to complete this. 
 
I am unable YET to give an update on the March 2019 Conference in Central or Southern 
California.  Those who attended the last Conference were told that we are also looking also  at 
Laughlin Nevada.  Of course, we are also looking at others.  YES, we are listening to the far 
Southern Lodges and we also know that the Northern Lodges will have to make the trip as the 
South has made for years.  NOTHING is in stone yet, but as soon as we get close you will be 
notified.  If we can put it together.  
 
We are also in the process of trying to get a place centrally for a State Officers meeting as we 
had for years in the past.  
 
Before I close, I just want to say, THANK YOU for what you do. 
 
Fraternally, 

 

Gail Marlatt  
Territory Manager #45  Liaison, CNMA 
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Derrick Morris ï CNMA Moose Riders President  

 
CA/NV MOOSE RIDERS /  INTERNATIONAL HEART  OF THE COMMUNITY  

 

It is with a heavy heart that I start this article.   The 
California Nevada Moose Riders would not be without Bob 
Mackay.  He was the one who helped push the paperwork 
through, did the due diligence for this activity group for 
the California Nevada Executive Board, and ultimately 
signed the Guidelines to start this activity group in the Fall 
of 2014 as President of the California Nevada Moose 
Association.  He and I also shared the cover of Moose 
Magazine almost a year ago.  Very few, if any, other than 
those close to me knew that that cover in my mind showed 
the genesis of the California Nevada Moose Riders.  (Now 
many more will know that connection ) 
 
Also, when I was back at Mooseheart for the International 
Heart of the Community Committee I had a free day and 
walked the avenue of flags at Mooseheart and took 
pictures of the placards of those that are from California 
and Nevada (that I could tell).  One of those was Robert Mackay.  It was my honor to take that 
picture and share with him and his family.  
 
And, as you are reading this, we will have already had the Valued Veterans programs in the Lodges 
for Lodge and Chapter members, issued out the Valued Veteran of the Year for those fraternal units 
that selected one.  There are now over 10,000 recognized Value Veterans in the fraternity!!  My 
positions in the Moose Riders Activity Group and International Heart of the Community and Bob 
Mackay help start the Moose Riders (activity) and being a Valued Veteran (Heart of the Community 
initiative) are just two examples that show a coined phrase Cherie Mondrella and I started 
ñBLURRING THE LINES BETWEEN ACTIVITY GROUPS AND THE HEART OF THE COMMUNITY.ò 
 
Now with all that said, letôs get to some fun and exciting news.  Congratulations to Paul Lavorini for 
being the first name drawn in the A DAY IN THE LIFE AT MOOSEHEART drawing.  Unfortunately, he 
could not get away in November to take the trip, so had to opt for the $3 ,300 in CALIFORNIA NEVADA 
Life Memberships.  Next was Keith Robinson who selected the trip and will be in Mooseheart with his 
wife Deputy Grand Regent Bridget.  (Her next article may be about this trip??), third drawn ticket 
was Dona Harwood who received $1,700 Life memberships.  $1,300 has already been sent in for 
two Chapter Life memberships and a Moose Legion Life membership for family members.  The final 
$400 is being deferred for three years for her granddaughter to be old enough to join the Moose and 
she will be joining as a LIFE MEMBER.  And remember, the Lodges, Chapters and Moose Legions will 
be receiving 1/2 of the Life Membership Fees!!  WIN-WIN-WIN!!!  
 
 
 

(Continued) 
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I still need to wait for final figures after costs from this fundraiser.  It did not do as well as I had 
expected, but the California Nevada Moose Riders will be able to donate $1,200 each to the CNMA, 
Mooseheart Playground and Moosehaven Centennial Project, $500 for Camp Ross to be used where 
Jon Call sees the need and $1,000 for the California Nevada Moose Riders for two of the Youth 
Awareness Cash Awards.  This is proportional to what was to be donated if we sold all the tickets.  
So, including this $5,100 plus what we donated at the Con ference, in the three years we have 
donated over $32,000 (almost $11,000 per year).  T hank you to all the Loyal Members of the 
California Nevada Moose Riders for making this happen.  ñBLURRING THE LINES BETWEEN ACTIVITY 
GROUPS AND THE HEART OF THE COMMUNITYò is what the California Nevada Moose Riders DO!!   
 
God Bless Mooseheart, Moosehaven, our Military and our Moose!!  
 

Derrick Morris 
Moose Riders Founding Chairman/President 2014-current, CNMA 
Moose International Heart of the Community Committee Member 2016-2018 
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Marcell Podany -  Youth Awareness Chairman California South  

 
YOUTH AWARENESS MESSAGE 

 
Hello to all: 
 
First of all, in the Southern California section we have had 53 students that attended our Youth  
Awareness Congress this year with our last Congress to be held on December 2nd at the Garden 
Grove Moose Lodge #620 .  I would like to thank the W.O.T.M. Co -chairman for CALIFORNIA 
NEVADA, Janie Budy from the Stockdale Chapter for her hard work in making t he contacts and 
getting 17 students to the Youth Awareness Congress at the Stockdale Moose Lodge # 2178 on 
October 8th that is by far t he largest class they have had! 
 
Just as importantly , I would also like to thank the District 19 Youth Awareness Chairman, Gary 
Stromme, Linda Either, Bridget Robinson and many others for their hard work in having another very 
successful Youth Awareness with a total of 36 students.  
 
As you know that is only half the job, the next part requires all of the Moose Lodges that spo nsored 
students to go out and encourage those students to make their three required kids talks.   And also 
see if and where those students may need help and give them that assistance. 
 
For the 2017-2018 Moose International Youth Awareness Congress will be held in Boston, 
Massachusetts, April 26-30 and if the students donôt make their three kids talks they wonôt have a 
chance to be in the running for a chance to attend the Boston Youth Awareness Congress.   
 
And again, I would to thank all the Moose Lodges and Chapters who sponsored students.  
 
Fraternally, 
 

Marcell Podany  
Youth Awareness Chairman California South 

Janie Budy 
W.O.T.M. Co-chair California South 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
November 13, 2017 
 
Brothers and Co-Workers: 
 
The Heart of the Community has been working with Shriners Hospital, and in doing so we would 
have our Tommy Moose mascot handing out Tommy Moose Dolls to the children.  We will be going 
to Sacramento, CA Shriners in the north and Pasadena, CA Shriners Hospital in the south.  On any 
given day, there could be up to 600 children go ing through the hospital. 
 
WE NEED YOUR HELP!!   Achieving this, we don't want 
any child left out.  Any monetary donation or Tommy Moose 
dolls will help us.  Please help achieve this...  Your donation 
will make a lot of children happy in a time of need. 
 
We need your donations before Dec 31, 2017 to be 
able to make this wonderful opportunity happen.  
 
You can send your Tommy Moose donations to:  

Roddy Myers 
1359 Barry Rd. 
Yuba City, CA 95993 
(530) 300-8503 

 
Send checks to:   

Fred Reichelt 
P.O. BOX 21597 
El Sobrante, CA 94820 

Pease make the check payable to:  
CALIFORNIA NEVADA  Moose Association and write in the memo HOC/Tommy 
Moose . 
Use this donation for your Community Service. 

 

Roddy Myers 
Heart of the Community Chairman, CNMA 
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Roddy Myers -  CNMA Heart of the Community Chairman  
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Robert  Bakman ï Mooseha ven Centennial Project Committee  Chairman  

 
MOOSEHAVEN CENTENNIA L PROJECT NEWS 

 
For those of you that were not at the CNMA Annual Conference and have not 
seen our Newsletter that accompanied the release of our latest spreadsheet 
of October 24, 2017, YOU DID IT!!  Yes, YOU have exceeded our minimum 
Goal of $150,000.00 by donating the sum total of $168,949.43.  Remember 
this was just a minimum expectation and during the Conference the CNMA 
Executive Board Set a revised expectation of $250,000.00 by the end of the 
project, which is currently set to be after the Midyear Conference of 2019 
donations are in and credited to each donors account.  You will be reminded 
of that date as we near the cutoff of donations.  So, we say THANK YOU 
THANK YOU THANK YOU for all the time and effort you have put in so far 

and ask you to PLEASE continue that effort and encourage others to do the same. 
 
AWARDS EARNED:   1st Level $335, FRUôs 137, IND. 25; 2nd Level $670, FRUôs 69, IND. 16; 3rd Level $1005, 
FRUôs 30, IND. 12; 4th Level $2010, FRUôs 8, IND. 3; 5th Level $3015 FRUôs 2, IND. 2.  Want to know who 
they are?  Want to know where your Fraternal Unit (FRUôs) stands?  Contact Your FRUôs Leadership and ask 
them to see the above-mentioned spreadsheet that along with the Newsletter and two informational sheets 
were mailed to all FRUôs and their Leadership on 10-28-2017, with a request they get the information o ut. 
 
WHATôS NEXT?  We have a new Goal of $250,000.00 and we only need donations of $81,050.57 to achieve 
that GOAL.  YOU know YOU can do it.  WE know YOU can DO IT!  So, letôs Get It Done, the old fashion way.  
Volunteer to do a fundraiser, turn the funds into the appropriate person, and ask them to cut a check and 
send donated funds to Moose Charities with a notation in the memo section of ñCNMA Moosehaven Centennial 
Projectò (CNMA MHN CFNT PROJ) and mail it to Moose Charities 155 International Drive, Mooseheart IL 
60639-1100.  Individual donors please use the same address. 
 
THANK YOUôs:  Your Committee on behalf of Moose Charities, the Association and our Senior Members at 
Moosehaven, can never say THANK YOU enough to the participating Association Moose Fraternal Units 
(Lodges, Districts and Council of Higher Degrees); the participating Fraternal Units ( Chapters and Moose 
Legion Jurisdictions), who in addition to expectations set by their International Leadership, raise additional 
funds to donate and help us reach our goal;  and to the 142 Individual Members who have donated $38,324.22 
which is 22.7% of the total donated to our Project; your right, not enough; THANK YOU T HANK YOU THANK 
YOU + more. 
 
If you have not yet began to support this Project to help provide housing our ever increasing Moosehaven 
Senior population, now would be a good time to start.  THANK YOU AGAIN FOR ALL YOU DO!! 
 
Youôre A to Z CNMA Moosehaven Centennial Project Committee: 

 

Mike Aldrich, Bob Bakman Chairman, Charlie Bright, Chuck Barber, Leonard Chapman, 

Bill Farley, Andy Higgins, Ray Hungate, Bob Inderbieten, Gary McGrath, Russ Nelson, 

Bill Thompson, Leonard Vyfrinkel, and Joe Zenkus 
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Charles Barber -  CNMA Sports Committee Chairman  

 
FROM THE SPORTS COMMITTEE  

 
The ink, on our CNMA badges, hasnôt dried yet but your Sports 
Committee is already hard at work planning events ! 
 
Tournaments in planning include: 
 
¶ Darts in Southern California,  
 
¶ Horseshoes in Northern California, 
 

¶ September Golf Tournament in Reno Nevada. 
 

¶ A March Bowling Tournament is close to being finalized, it will be on Wednesday March 21 at 
1:00 p.m. at High Sierra Lanes Reno, Nevada, which is right next door to the Atlantis  Casino, 
Reno.  It will be a fun blind draw style format  -- you will be able to have your four or five 
bowler team all on the same lane if you wish.  Total scores for blind draw two-man teams will 
determine 1st, 2nd and 3rd places with a small cash prize for each.  ñTop Teamò and ñTop 
Bowlerò will receive a trophy made special for our tournament.   Cost will be reasonable and 
the High Sierra Lanes has promised that a bartender will be on duty.  

 
So, save the date and keep your eyes and ears open for further information coming soon.  
  
Fraternally, 
 

Charles Barber 
State Sports Committee Chairman, CNMA 

upchuckgs15@gmail.com 
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Cheryl Volden ï CA/NV TRAINING COORDINATOR  

 
TRAINING COORDINATORôS MESSAGE 

 
As this Newsletter goes to press classroom training has been completed for 
the calendar  year.  This includes Lodge Leadership & House Committee; 
Moose Legion Educational Conference (MLEC); Two Day Hands on Technical 
Training (2 HOTT); and Administrator School.  If additional sessions are 
needed they must be requested through me, your California Nevada Moose 
Association (CNMA) Training Coordinator.  Moose International has 
instituted new policy that all training will be scheduled through the 
coordinator.  This ensures that training is scheduled where needed most and 

that no areas are neglected.  Your assistance in keeping me informed on your training needs is 
deeply appreciated. 
 
Utilizing your resources is critical to the success of our fraternity.  Hopefully you hav e acquainted 
yourself with the numerous resources provided through the CNMA website, www.ca-nvmoose.org 
and the Moose International website, www.mooseintl.org.  There are procedures, forms, tutorials, 
manuals, and handbooks available on both these websites. 
 
Letôs not forget that there is online training that is available 24/7.  This allows you to take the training 
you need at your own pace and at your convenience from your o wn home.  Training is another great 
resource you can utilize to familiarize yourself with the many aspects of our organization.  
 
Many members donôt take advantage of these great tools.  Perhaps they arenôt aware of them?  Why 
not share this great informati on with other members?  Tell them about your training experience; tell 
them about the many brochures, forms, documents, manuals, tutorials you have utilized as a 
member.  If anyone needs additional information on how to obtain any of these items, please co ntact 
me.  My contact information is provided below and is also available on the CNMA website, select 
LCL NET. 
 
Your CNMA training staff appreciates your support and attendance at training which is critical to the 
future success of our beloved fraternity.  We would like to have November and December to enjoy 
the holidays with our families and to enjoy the vario us activities scheduled at our Lodges and 
Chapters.  Classroom training sessions will resume after the new year as requested through the 
CNMA Training Coordinator. 
 
We would like to wish each of you a Happy Holiday Season and a bright and prosperous New Year! 
 
Questions or concerns about LCL.net , QuickBooks , or training within the Association can be 
directed to me at (805) 338 -1305 or send an email to cheryl.volden@verizon.net. 
 

Cheryl Volden 
Training Coordinator, CNMA 
 
 

  

http://www.ca-nvmoose.org/
http://www.mooseintl.org/
mailto:cheryl.volden@verizon.net


 

Gold Miner News and Highlights ï December -  January                                 Page 20  

Rick Dandridge ï Ways and Means Committee Chairman  

 
WAYS AND MEANS COMMITTEE MESSAGE  

 
The primary goal of the California Nevada Ways and Means Committee 
is to raise funds for the Association.  It cost a tremendous amount of 
money to run our Association and to meet our financial obligations to 
Mooseheart and Moosehaven.  A major means of achieving this goal is 
by developing fundraisers such as the California Nevada Moose 
Association raffle utilizing the most efficient means of distribution with 
the understanding that the more funds raised the greater the benefit.  
This not only helps the California Nevada Moose Association; but, it 
keeps the ñper capitaò assessment to a minimum for our Lodges.  That 

is why we constantly remind all our Lodges to strongly participate in raffle.  Without strong 
participation, the ñper capitaò assessment will surely rise. 
 
Your Ways and Means Coordinators, Anthony Waltz, Frank Brown, Art Sores and Irene Orozco work 
diligently to assure that our goals are being met.  We have had fantastic results in the  California 
Nevada Moose Association raffle sales because of their extra efforts in the monitoring of the raffle.  
A sincere special ñThank Youò goes out to all our District Presidents and District Secretaries for 
making sure that your Lodges are on top of their CNMA raffle sales.  Your extra effort has helped 
our Association tremendously. 
 
Well, the weather has changed to match the wonderful holiday season we are now beginning to 
enjoy.  On behalf of myself and the California Nevada Moose Association Ways and Means 
Coordinators, we wish you and your family a festive, safe, and Happy Holiday! 
 
Fraternally, 
 

Rick Dandridge 
Ways and Means Committee Chairman, CNMA 
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Carol Veach ï CA/NV WOTM Membership Coordinator  

 
WOMEN OF THE MOOSE M EMBERSHIP  

By Carol Veach, CA/NV Membership Coordinator 
 

ITôS TIME TO BE KIND! 

Were you kind to someone yesterday?  Especially at your Chapter and your 
Lodge?  My friend has taken it upon herself to be deliberately kind as many 
times as possible every day.  When we are in our Moose Home and she 
holds the door for a Loyal Order member using a cane, his face lights up 
and he says, ñThank you!ò  My friend also says, ñCan I help you with that?ò  
at least twice every time we are there.  I watch the people ï men and 

women - who see her actions.  Many of them turn back to their beverage and actually say thank you 
to the bartender.  
 
If you think the attitude in your Lodge needs an update, why not let it start with you?  Try a little 
kindness and see what happens.  Not once or twice, but every chance you get.  Start with a smile 
when you walk in.  Nod to those you donôt know and follow up with a ñHi!ò   And yes, that is also 
kindness.  They built a new CVS Pharmacy on my corner and my feeling about it was very bland.  It 
took me a long time to go back.  Imagine my surprise when the employee at the checkout turned 
her head to acknowledge my entrance with a big smile and a ñHi!ò  What a difference that simple 
greeting made in my thoughts about a drugstore!  
 
We all want to sign members and we all want to keep members.  Kindness is a great place to start.  
They will see what we are about and they will like what we do and how we act.  They will want to 
join and they will want to stay.  It is so easy and so effective.  I hope you give it a try . 
 
Donôt forget that if you sponsor three or more women into the Moose, your name will be put into a 
drawing in our California Nevada WOTM Membership Campaign - ñOUR Stars Sign Candidatesò.  You 
have a chance to win a nice amount of money in March.  Let us  help you pay for Christmas!  Happy 
Holidays from the Membership Motivators! 
 

Be a STAR ï let your light shine and donôt forget to twinkle! 
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CA-NV WOTM ï Membership Program  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

  


